Minutes: Friday Business Meeting, 2010 Annual Meeting 
(Fri. Oct. 22, 2010)
Sandra Brands, president, opened with a moment of silent prayer for Greg Nelson, who had gone to a hospital emergency room, and Mike DuBose, who had been unable to attend the annual meeting due to the death of his mother.

Executive Committee Report—Sandra Brands

Sandy noted that the previous year was a busy one, marked with sadness as colleagues moved on to different jobs/ministries. She welcomed the new communicators in attendance, including 15 local church communicators from the California-Nevada Annual Conference who joined UMAC after being personally invited to the annual meeting. She reported their response was that they had learned much, and were excited about returning to their local churches to put into practice what they had learned. She thanked everyone for making an effort to reach out to them.
Sandy thanked Steve Hustedt for taking a leave of absence from chairing the Advocacy Committee to serve as treasurer [after the resignation of Andy James], and thanked him for "the very impressive treasurer's report and budget proposal," and for steering UMAC to a financially sound position less than two years after insolvency.

She reported UMAC had made a $5,000 payment against its loan from United Methodist Communications (whereas only a $3,500 payment was required) and would make another $5,000 payment before the end of the year, so that the debt could be retired before the end of 2011. She thanked members for their support in putting UMAC on solid financial footing.
Sandy reported that Erik Alsgaard was asked to chair the By-Laws Committee; that UMAC had established a permanent mailing address in Nashville, with Royya James managing that information (rather than using the treasurer's address); and that UMAC would create a permanent bank account, rather than having it move with each change of treasurer.
She said proposed By-Laws changes and a tri-level membership structure would be brought before the membership. 

Sandy noted that the responsibility of planning the annual meeting has been shifted, so that it no longer falls on the executive committee alone, but is shared by committees—which broadens participation and frees the executive committee to pursue some other things.

She reported that UMAC already has signed a contract for the 2011 annual meeting, which will be in the New Mexico Annual Conference, at Hotel Albuquerque. She thanked Neill Caldwell and Karla Abernethy-Thetford for the amazing work they have already done on that, and had them stand to be recognized.

Sandy noted that there was no handbook or procedure guideline for her or any other board members, so the executive committee has been "re-inventing the wheel." She said a handbook now has been drafted and will be made available to all members. "As we … learn from our mistakes we will continue to add information so that we can make this a better-run operation," she said. Sandy said she is honored to be UMAC's president and enjoys the work of the organization. 
Elections:

Sandra Brands, president

Linda Rhodes, treasurer

Eleanor Colvin, secretary

Lisa Diehl, at-large member

Matt Brodie, at-large member

All elected with no audible dissent.

10-Fold Report—Larry Hygh
417,000 visits to the site
278,000 were unique
Visits from a total of 92 countries
41% came directly
23% were referred through Facebook
5,290 hits on webcast, 3,000 of them unique visits
Most frequently visited website: Missionary commissioning service

"Capture UMAC" Photo Contest—Matt Brodie

Matt reported that there were more entries this year than ever before, and narrated a slideshow of some of the "many beautiful" landscape and cityscape entries, photos of the Golden Gate Bridge, wildlife, people and food at UMAC, and miscellaneous topic entries. He signaled out some for "awards," including "most photographed at UMAC" and "most something not right picture." The overall winning photo was entered by Ibrahim Dabo, who also submitted the greatest number of photos (more than 40). 
By-Laws
Sandy said the 1990 By-Laws were approved and we have been operating under them.

Kathy Noble said she believed updated By-Laws were approved between 2005 and 2007, which is when the terms of office were changed from four years to two years, with staggered terms.

Myredyth Earnest said she believes updated By-Laws were adopted at the Charleston annual meeting. She was secretary at the time and said she can look at her records to confirm.

Proposed By-Laws changes—Erik Alsgaard
Article 1 – a quorum shall consist of at least 10% of UMAC membership.

Page 2, Section 3 – UMCom shall appoint an ex-officio to the executive committee to serve without vote, as liaison.

Page 3, General Commission on Communications shall approve or ratify all elected members (a condition of loan from UMCom).
Sandy pointed out that UMAC is NOT a non-profit organization and it has NO official status.
Dan Gangler moved that the sentence dealing with ratification be deleted.
Don Wood made a substitute motion, asking that the change to the By-Laws be automatically deleted upon full repayment of the loan to UMCom.

"This provision shall expire when the 2008 loan to UMAC from UMCom is paid off in full."

Meredyth Earnest asked if there are plans to incorporate as a 501c3. 

Steve Hustedt recommended against that, saying that it would require a lot of work yearly that he doesn't believe UMAC has the resources to undertake. It involves "an awful lot of work, legally speaking," and would probably involve hiring an attorney. It requires an annual filing, and the organization would have to determine under what state it wants to be incorporated.

Don Wood disagreed that incorporating would be too cumbersome; he argued that the treasurer could be responsible for the annual filing to the IRS.

Substitute motion was adopted, 16-7.

Article 4 – cleans up and names some standing committees.

Article 5 – more clean-up language. Committee recommends we delete ratification language ("General Commission on Communications shall approve or ratify all elected members.").

501c3 language

Question: Why delete Helping Hands Committee as a standing committee if we are committed to the Central Conferences?

Answer: It was an attempt to eliminate from the By-Laws any committee that is not essential to the functioning of UMAC.

A motion was made to incorporate all committees listed on page 15 in the By-Laws. Motion passed.

Maidstone Mulenga moved that under "Purpose" should be a statement that "UMAC shall operate under the auspices of UM Communications."
Don Wood offered GNTV's services to help UMAC become incorporated as a 501c3.

A question was raised as to whether UMAC has considered becoming a chapter of an existing non-profit organization, such as RCC or RNA.

Maidstone withdrew his motion in favor of a motion by Tim Tanton to appoint a team to bring forward a recommendation that would clarify UMAC's purpose, role, and relationship to UMCom. 
Sandy requested that in that case, it be stipulated that a report would go to the body by the end of December, to be delivered by email.

Tim Tanton suggested that members of the By-Laws Committee be joined by others to create a strategic visioning task force.

The following motion was made, seconded, and approved: 
The president shall appoint five additional people to the By-Laws Committee, representing each jurisdiction, to research and recommend how we move forward on our vision of what UMAC shall be, under By-Laws that would reflect that, and come back to the body at least 90 days before the 2011 annual meeting.
Appointed: Dan Gangler, Don Wood, Maidstone Mulenga, Greg Nelson, Kathryn Witte.

2007 By-Laws retained.
Carolyn passed the chairpersonship of the Helping Hands Committee to Tafadzwa Mudambanuki.
Meeting adjourned.
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